

Northeastern Youth Sports Association

P.O. Box 45, Mt. Wolf, PA 17347

May Minutes

June 12, 2016

Mt. Wolf Fire Hall @7:00 pm

- I. Roll Call: Meeting called to order at 7:00pm. Executive members present: Denny Mansberger, Bobbie Ford, Kathy Rizzuto, Mary Jane Kramer, Heather Baublitz, Pat McAlexander, Matt Clouser, Ronda Ansel, and Erik Kuntz.
- II. Minutes approval for April motioned by Erick Kuntz and seconded by Pat McAlexander
- III. Comments from any citizen in attendance that relates to an agenda item. None
- IV. President's report (Denny Mansberger):
 1. Website:
 - i. Has anyone tried to log-in and verify passwords?
 - ii. Encouraged everyone to log-on and see what it looks like, as well as review help videos
 - iii. Discussed Calendar – is there a way to use the calendar for each event and sport
 - iv. Discussed payment for website design - \$250.00 Gift Card to be presented – Motioned by Mary Jane Kramer and seconded by Ronda Ansel
 2. Facility Fund:
 - i. Brent is working on total numbers for building fund. Once information is provided funds will be divided into sports, with some being placed into the general fund
- V. Vice President's report (Bobbie Ford):
 1. Fall Sports:
 - i. Any requests that are made not may not come back until the beginning of the school year, based on school year coming to an end.
- VI. Treasurer's report (Kathy Rizzuto): Nothing to report due to meeting being held one week earlier and bank statements not available. Will report both April and May reports at next meeting.
 - A. Basketball (GM Anthony Williams): not present
 - B. Cheerleading (GM Danielle Heisey read by MJ Kramer):
 - a. Football Cheer Registration: 5/2, 5/4 & 5/6 at Shelley Field
 - b. Open gym went well – saw a lot of new faces
 - C. Competition Cheerleading (GM Heather Baublitz)
 1. End of season is next weekend in Virginia Beach

2. Competing on Saturday
3. Registration has begun for next season
4. Four new individuals have joined so far, with 2 of those individuals being boys (ages 13)

D. Soccer (GM Brent Shirk read by MJ Kramer):not present

- c. Not present due to a soccer tournament
- d. Fall evaluation went well 04/16/16
 - i. Hoping to finalize Fall teams by end of this week

E. Football (GM Pat McAlexander)

5. Registration held Friday night at Bobcat Creamery (11 registered)
 - i. Bobcat Creamery donated 10% of sales that night to Football, still waiting on total raised
6. Building relationship with High School coach.
7. New Booster Club president – looking forward to working with NEYSA
8. Fundraiser being held at Laser Alley – Bowling/Laser Tag event
 - i. Friday June 10th – Bowling \$10.00, Bowling/Laser Tag \$15.00
9. YCYFA – meeting tomorrow – nothing to report
10. Chris Lau – Player Safety Coach – going in June to get trained
11. 1st week of games August 27th and 28th
12. Will be placing two merchandise orders
13. Golf outing scheduled for Friday July 8th – Cool Creek Golf Club – no alcohol being served, will be prizes
14. Approved to paint and fix up the snack shack – donation of paint and labor coming from Trembles.
 - i. Smurf coach needed as well – still looking

F. Softball (GM Matt Clouser):

1. Season starts this week
2. Fields are looking good
3. Uniforms – is there anyone opposed to changing the color of the uniform shirts. Pants will still stay black.
4. Power to Snack shack – Denny reviewed that we would need to run a line from the shed to the power line for Met-Ed to hook up. Matt is able to run line
5. Painting of snack shack – ok to paint
6. Donations for the Snack shack coming in from parents
7. Lost another 10U player

G. Baseball (GM Ronda Ansel):

1. Season started last week – a few rain outs
2. Opening day – held two weeks ago and was very successful and had a large turn out
3. Denny completed the announcements
4. Following weekend NEYSA baseball hosted the 8U tournament
5. 8UA team played very well and were 1st seed on the 1st day of the tournament
6. 10Ua team played very well and placed in 3rd
7. Spirit sale currently running until tonight. Plan to have another one in the fall

8. Rev's night in June 18th
9. Still looking for an Assistant GM – would like to have someone in place for the fall

H. Lacrosse (GM Erik Kuntz):

1. Season wrapping up
2. Compete in the Lumber Jack Tournament this weekend
3. 13U – 15U playoffs will be starting
4. Still looking for a GM replacement
5. Looking for storage space – Ronda and Denny stated there was room at Shelly Field

VII. Old Business : New Business/Public Comment:

1. Where to place Trophy's that have been won
2. Recommendation was to place in the schools if possible – Denny going to work with school

VIII. Announcement of next meeting: June 12, 2016

IX. Meeting adjournment motioned by Pat McAlexander and seconded by Ronda Ansel at 8:00pm